WORTHAM AND BURGATE TWINNING
CHAIR’S REPORT 2011/12
2011 was the year for a visit to France and, although fun for those who go, it always appears to be a quieter year than when our Hede friends come here.  However, there was still plenty going on and there is much to report.  As always, I would like to say a genuine thank you to all the work put in by the committee.  Life is so easy when there is a group of people who all pull their weight and make things happen.   However, the Twinning would not be effective if it wasn’t also for the active support of you the members – as always you have supported events and given generous donations.  Thank you so much to everyone.
((((
Visit to Hede
The highlight of the year to date was the visit to Hede in April.  We had great weather which meant we could all enjoy the programme to the full.  There were 20 of us in the Wortham group (13 adults and 7 children).   As well as plenty of time with our host families, we visited Mont St Michel, Ile aux Moines and Dinan.  Lots of picnics gave plenty of time for informal chats with everyone and overall it was a very lively and fun visit.  Again, we spent 4 nights there which seems to work well.  Our visit also coincided with the visit from Redgrave, Rickinghall and Botesdale to Tinteniac.  A joint dinner was organised which went very well although the large numbers (well over 100) meant that perhaps we did not mix with everyone as much as we might have done.   Overall, the visit was a great success and we sent warm thanks to the committee and to all our hosts.

((((
Christmas Market Hede
For yet another year we successfully made a profit at the Christmas market.  We had a team of four this year – Chris Grocott, Jean Page and Nick and Frances Beasley.  Thanks to all four for doing a great job in selling almost all the goods we took.   Thank you too to the very generous donations of Christmas goods from Christina & Mike Odams which always sell well.  An additional thank you for the donations made by members of home-made marmalade, mincemeat, lemon curd, hamper prizes etc.  Christmas crackers continue to be a great success.  Although we always look for news things to sell, I think we have now, with several years experience, sorted out the main things that work.  
As predicted, it was not possible for Hede to run a stall at the Victorian market in Wortham this year but we remain hopeful for next year.
((((
Fundraising/Events 

Murder Mystery
We attempted to run a Murder Mystery evening in the spring but were thwarted on two occasions (the person leading the mystery had to pull out at the last minute both times)!!  However, on our second attempt (Friday 13 May which we thought was a perfect day for a murder!) we went ahead with the dinner and organised an impromptu quiz.  Thank you to Ian Haywood for stepping in at the last minute to be quiz master.  Thank you too to everyone present for joining in the fun of the evening and turning what might have been a disaster into a fund raising success.  £390 was added to Twinning funds as a result of the evening.  
Antiques and Anecdotes - An Evening with Elizabeth Talbot
We also tried something completely different.  We held an evening with Elizabeth Talbot from Gazes Auctioneers who brought a variety of antiques to discuss and find out their value.  It was a good fundraiser and the feedback on the evening was very positive.
We always welcome new ideas on fundraising events so if you have any thoughts on events you think would work well please do let us know.  
((((
Social Events
Although you might not automatically think of an AGM as a social event it is worth noting that we had an excellent wine tasting following last year’s AGM.  Thank you to Twinning member Charles Appleton who ran the event in an informal, fun and informative way.  We learned a lot about wines in a day’s drive from Hede.  
Thank you again to Simon and Jane Durant for hosting the ‘Christmas Drinks and Canapes’ in December.  This is the third year we have run this members only event and it always seems a great start to Christmas and is a lovely way for the committee to be able to say thank you to all our members.  
((((
Links with Wortham School
This has not progressed as well as we would have liked.  Despite efforts from the school in Wortham to send cards and letters and having opened up their Virtual Learning Environment (VLE) to the primary school in Hede there has been little response.  I visited the Hede school during the visit in April and personally handed over letters from the children in Wortham.  Although the reaction was very positive, there has been no follow up and we are now trying to identify different ways of moving the link forward.  There have been questions raised by the Education Authority about the use of Skype but we still think face to face communication is the way forward.
((((
Hede visit to Wortham 2012
It is our year to host the visit from Hede.  The proposed dates are 25 – 28 May 2012.  We suggested that the visit might take place over  the Diamond Jubilee celebrations but the dates were not possible for some of the French group.  We are about to start planning events for the weekend so if you have ideas about what you might like to do please let us know.  Although we will send out requests to host individuals/families nearer the time, if you know you would like to be a host please do let any committee member know now.  
((((
Hede News
Hede have recently had their AGM.  Although we do not yet have the full committee details we know that Jerome Denis (who stayed with Nick and Frances on the last visit to Wortham) has taken over the lead on the English link.  Although Severine has stood down she is still very much involved and wants to focus on developing the  Twinning website.  

((((
Membership

Our membership numbers show a very slight increase on last year which is a small step in the right direction.  .  The committee actively tries to promote the Twinning but again we urge every member to try to recruit one new members over the coming year.  We are still very concerned that we have no new primary school children and their families joining the Twinning.  This is a critical issue for the organisation.  We would also like to note that Adele Goyder, a long standing member and supporter of the Twinning, has moved out of the area to be closer to her family.  We wish her well.  
((((
French Lessons

There was a request at last year’s AGM that we look at facilitating French lessons for members.  Although we publicised this in the last newsletter, and have subsequently sourced a potential teacher, the response has been very limited.  I know one or two people have responded but if you are interested please could you put your interest in writing (e-mail) and let us know the type of class you would  and your current level .
((((
Constitution

We try to spend most of our time looking outwards but there is also a time when we need to take a look at how we operate as an organisation.  We realised that, after 20 years of operation, we had very little set out in a coherent way about why and how we exist.  The committee have therefore put time into drawing up a Constitution that sets out the key aims and ways of working of the organisation.  This is an agenda item for discussion but we hope you will agree it is a sound document setting out what we do.
((((
Opportunities and Challenges 

For the last two years, I have commented that our key challenges were to establish stronger links with the Primary school, to increase our membership, to persuade Hede and to raise our profile in the community.  I think these remain the key challenges and although I would like to think we have made some progress there is still much to do. 
((((
Conclusion

I am standing down at this AGM as I have completed 3 years as Chair and I feel it is important that someone else take over the reins so that we can keep refreshing the organisation and moving it forward.  I have very much enjoyed the last three years and would like to thank you all for your support.  I look forward to helping the organisation move forward over the next few years.  
